
 
 
 

 

21 February 2017 
 
David Pratt       CERTIFIED MAIL 
DK Cellars       91 7199 9991 7035 8421 0802 
PO Box 798 
Fair Play, CA 95684   
 
 
RESCISSION OF COVERAGE UNDER WAIVER OF WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 
FOR SMALL FOOD PROCESSORS, WINERIES, AND RELATED AGRICULTURAL 
PROCESSORS WITHIN THE CENTRAL VALLEY REGION ORDER R5-2015-0005, PRATT 
VINEYARDS, LLC, DK CELLARS, EL DORADO COUNTY 

 

On 5 June 2015, the Executive Officer of the Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control 
Board issued a Notice of Applicability (NOA) granting coverage under the Waiver of Waste 
Discharge Requirements for Small Food Processors, Wineries, and Related Agricultural 
Processors within the Central Valley Region, Order R5-2015-0005-0037 to Pratt Vineyards, LLC 
dba DK Cellars (the Discharger). The NOA permitted discharge volumes up to 10,000 gallons 
per day of winery wastewater to land application areas.   
 
The Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board (Central Valley Water Board) received 
an email from the Discharger dated 30 January 2017 requesting that coverage under the Waiver 
for wastewater discharge at the facility be rescinded.  In a phone call between Central Valley 
Water Board staff and the discharger, conducted on 17 February 2017, it was confirmed that the 
winery has been permanently closed and the property is for sale.     
 
Based on this information, coverage under Order R5-2015-0005-0037 is hereby rescinded.      

 

If you have questions, please contact Scott Armstrong at (916) 464-4616 or 

sarmstrong@waterboards.ca.gov.   

 

-Original signed by- 

 
PAMELA C. CREEDON 
Executive Officer 
 
cc: Tim O’Brien, State Water Quality Control Board, Sacramento  
 El Dorado County Environmental Health Department, Placerville 
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